
Bronx  

P.S. 71

September 2023 Sunny   85 ℉ 

Inside This Issue

VOLUME 1 PG 1

A Message from the Principal

Kindergarten Ice Cream Social

New Members of our P.S./M.S. 71 
Family

3040 Roberts Ave.
718-822-5351

Dear PS/MS 71 Families:
Welcome back to the 2023-2024 school year! Our school year is off to a great start.  I am 
looking forward to another exciting, inspiring, and successful school year. As you know, it takes 
a collaborative effort to ensure that all goes smoothly and successfully on opening school day 
and throughout the school year. Our entire school community will work together to ensure that 
all students receive high quality instruction by implementing a strong curriculum in a safe and 
supportive learning environment. We will continue to engage students in rich, rigorous, and 
relevant educational experiences and provide daily opportunities for students to practice, 
develop, and enhance their skills as readers, writers, mathematicians, historians, and scientists. 
At PS/MS 71 we recognize the integral role you play in your child’s academic success and 
value your partnership. As we continue to build upon our successes, we will continue to increase 
parent engagement opportunities and foster a positive home school connection. With your 
active involvement and support, I am confident that Every Child, in Every Classroom , Every 
Day, will have a positive and successful school experience.

- Principal Mirando 

Back to School Curriculum Event

“Parents are their child’s first and most important 
teachers. Parents and educators have a shared 
responsibility for the success of our children. We 
must work together to achieve that success.”

On 9/14 teachers hosted a  virtual 
meet the teacher/curriculum event 
for parents.   During this virtual 
meeting, parents will learn about 
grade specific curriculum and 
expectations. As always, we 
strongly encourage parents to 
communicate with their child’s 
teacher all year long to establish 
strong partnerships between the 
home and school. We encourage 
parents to take advantage of 
Parent Engagement time to keep 
the lines of communication open 
and to remain actively involved in 
your child’s education. Always 
reach out to your child’s teacher 
first to let them know about your 
concerns!  

P.S./M.S. 71’s 
Parent 
Coordinator
Suzette Perez 
347-939-3918 
sperez69@
schools.nyc.gov 

Kindergarten 
Our annual Kindergarten Ice-Cream Social took place on  
Monday, September 18th at dismissal. We welcome our 
newest members of the PS/MS71 Family and their parents  
to join us in the cafeteria.  It was a great opportunity for 
parents to meet and mingle with teachers, staff, and get to 
know other Kindergarten parents. 

Scan here!  
!  
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Stay In the Loop

PTA Membership

Attendance Matters

Early Drop off and Breakfast 

We believe in building strong 
partnerships with parents by keeping 
you informed and in the “loop” of 
important news and events happening 
in our school. Be on the lookout for our 
monthly newsletter that will include a 
message from the Principal, highlight 
important curriculum related activities 
happening in classrooms and across the 
different grades, as well as important 
events/updates. Please provide the 
school with your current email address. 
The school and PTA will send electronic 
copies of “In the Loop” and the Parent 
Handbook to families. Email is another 
great way to keep you informed and 
up to date.

STAY IN 
THE 
LOOP!

NYC DOE Visitor Protocol:  Please remember, that you must show 
Photo ID to the school safety agent when entering the building and 
you must sign the visitor’s log. This is to ensure the safety and 
well-being of our entire school community. Your cooperation and 
understanding are appreciated.

NYC DOE Visitor Protocol

Early Drop Off & Breakfast: As a reminder the school day 
starts for students in grades K-3 at 8:20 am and 8:00 am 
for students in grades 4-8.  Effective September 11, 2023, 
the morning arrival team will open the breakfast doors at 
7:15 am for early drop-off.  Students arriving for early 
drop off, must enter the cafeteria through the school yard 
via the Jarvis Avenue gate. Students in grades 4-8 arriving 
after 8:00 am and students in grades K-3 arriving after 8:20 
am will be marked late. Students arriving late must then 
enter through the main lobby doors on Roberts Avenue to 
receive a late pass before going up to class.  

Dismissal Plans & Dismissal Procedures:
During dismissal time, it is imperative that our teachers’ full attention be on the safe 
dismissal of their students.  Therefore, teachers are unable to have conversations with 
parents at the rope.  Your cooperation is essential and appreciated to ensure a safe 
and orderly dismissal of all students. Please note if you would like to speak to your 
child’s teacher, they are available to meet and conference with parents during 
Parent Engagement Time. 

Safety first!  Show your ID! 

PTA MEMBERSHIP: Parents are encouraged to attend monthly PTA 
meetings and to be actively involved in supporting our school.  
During these meetings, the PTA will share their goals for the school 
year and how they plan to support school wide initiatives and 
programs.  Opportunities are also provided for you to voice your 
concerns regarding school related issues and to ask questions.  PTA 
Meetings also provide a great forum for you to network with other 
parents, teachers, and staff.  The PTA hosts many events 
throughout the year and would love to have parent volunteers!

Join the PTA 
Facebook 

Group!  

Attendance Matters:  Students need to be present in school everyday to 
maximize learning, and to receive the quality instruction they are entitled 
to. When students are frequently absent, there is an impact on the 
continuity of instruction, making it difficult for students to master grade 
level standards and achieve academic success. Students who reach 18 
absences during the school year are considered chronically absent.  Our 
Attendance Team will conduct parent outreach via phone and email 
regarding excessive absences. Please ensure that your child comes to 
school on time every day and is present to learn.

All entrances will close 
at 8:00 am or 8:20 am!  

See your students grades, test scores 
and more in My Student!
Take classes in Parent University
Report bullying
Access forms for your child
Reset your child's DOE account 
password       

CHECK 
YOUR NYC 
SCHOOLS 
ACCOUNT!  
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Meet the NEW Members of 
our P.S./M.S. 71 Family!

October 5 - District 8 Town Hall w/ 
Superintendent Joynt 6:30 pm -7:30 
pm on Zoom 
https://tinyurl.com/8fuhfppa  
English: 646- 931- 3860 
Meeting ID: 750 522 9653#

October 6 - 8th Grade Graduation 
Photos

October 9 - Schools Closed  
Italian Heritage/ Indigenous Peoples’ 
Day

October 10 - Come to P.S. 71 at 9 am 
to have COFFEE AND 
CONVERSATIONS with Principal 
Mirando! 

October 14 2nd Annual Fall 
CAR-nival!  10am -1pm Stickball 
Blvd. Between Randall and Seward 
Ave. in front of PS 182

October 21- 2nd Annual Every Body 
Reads Event @ P.S./ M.S. 71 - 11:00 
am -1:00 pm
 
October 24, 25, and 26- Fall Picture 
Days!  Look out for schedule!  

October 30 - Grade 5 Fall Dance 

October 31 - Kindergarten Costume 
Parade

November 2 - Half Day of School!  
Virtual Parent Teacher Conferences! 

NYC K-8 Student’s Discipliine Code is 
accessible through this QR code.  

Families should report student attendance notifications to this 

email address: 71studentsattendancebox@schools.nyc.gov 
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